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Annual report by Laws and Ethics Committee for year ending 31st March 2020 

The Law & Ethics Committee (LEC) did not meet formally during the year. 

Four psychic bids were reported during the year: three were classified as green and one as 
amber.  This is a similar rate compared with previous years. No disciplinary penalties were 
imposed during the year. 

A joint training session for directors and scorers was held on Saturday 6th April 2019. The 
session covered the use of the new premises and, in particular, the AV system, and 
introduced movements for larger numbers and a new set of movement documentation. 

An EBU-led TD training course was held over four Sundays: May 19th, June 16th, September 
15th and October 13th. The club paid for five new directors to complete the course to 
supplement the panel of OBC directors to support the club’s growing programme. 

Martin Illingworth 

Chief Tournament Director 

30th April 2020 


